SLOAC Meeting – April 1, 2014

Attending: Jennifer Shanoski, Alejandria Tomas, Angela Khoo, Cynthia Winterborn, Elmer Bugg, Ann Elliott

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1. Review Committee Progress
	Dr. Bugg requested that we write up the charge of the review committee with an emphasis on its relationship to quality improvement. This should be sent to Cynthia and Ann who will use it in the accreditation report.
	Jennifer will summarize the Review Committee charge and send it to Dr. Bugg and Cynthia.

	2. SLO-net Conference
	Jennifer summarized the status of the SLO-net conference. The tentative agenda was described:

· morning roundtables

· lunch with questions for Bob Pacheco

· afternoon wrap-up

Dr. Bugg asked to be given some time to welcome everyone and suggested that we have an introduction to the agenda before starting our work. Dr. Bugg also wanted to know what the CIOs would be doing during the conference. The committee discussed the benefits for CIO participation:

· listen to coordinator challenges, issues, and ideas

· identify ways to support assessment work

· receive answers to questions regarding ACCJC standards

At the end of the conference, a report will be compiled from the roundtable discussions. Dr. Bugg suggested that this report should come from all of the participating colleges.

Jennifer reported that Laney was interested in participating but that BCC had not yet identified anyone to come and COA does not currently have a coordinator.

The committee started to think about other ways for conference participants to stay connected. This might be a topic for discussion at the conference.
	Jennifer will revise the SLO-net agenda so that there is time for a welcome address and description of the day’s activities.

	3. Mission Statement
	The committee discussed a mission statement using Thomas A. Angelo’s description of assessment as a starting point. We brainstormed a bit…

· “Support the institution through the examination of student learning.”

· “Promote student learning throughout the institution through a process of reflection and dialogue.”

· “Foster the integration of student learning assessment results in the planning and budgeting of Merritt College.”

We discussed the use of values instead of a particular mission. What are the values of SLOAC?

We also discussed the college mission statement. Why isn’t student learning and assessment central to the mission of the college? Dr. Bugg suggested that we attend CEMPC meetings (2nd Wed. of each month) and bring up this issue. 
	Jennifer will start attending CEMPC meetings in the fall so that SLOAC ideas can be incorporated into the college’s master plan.

	4. ILO Workshop – 4/29
	Jennifer expressed concern about the lack of participation in the ILO workshops. It might be that a different approach to ILO assessment needs to be taken and ideas were solicited.

We discussed approaching the activity from the ILO:

· How are ILOs are associated with certificates and programs?

· Do the ILOs meet the needs of the total population: transfer students, continued education, vocational training, etc.?

· Does it make sense to map program outcomes to ILOs or is that redundant?

It might be better to move toward using GE outcomes for our degrees and program outcomes for all certificates. Can we look for global courses to use in the assessment of degrees? We will need to look at our course/degree offerings and then present the approach for discussion at the college.
	If funding is identified, Jennifer will use the summer to look at identifying courses that can be used in ILO assessment next year. A flex day activity can then be centered around assessing our outcomes more directly.

	5. Professional Development
	Jennifer reported that the only webinars found were from companies highlighting particular products. It is possible for us to present old webinars such as “What Do Accreditors Want?” by Linda Suskie. 

Jennifer discussed the idea that we could have popcorn and a small stipend available for participants. Dr. Bugg thought that it was inappropriate for us to offer money for participation. The consensus was that we need to offer a small stipend to get the college moving toward more meaningful/extensive dialogue.
	

	6. Next Meeting
	May 6, 2014
	


